State of California Memorandum

To: Ms. Honey Sauberman P.O. Box 26862 San Jose, Ca. 95159

CC: N.W. Smith

Date: June 29th, 1977

File No.:

Subject: Appreciation for Services Rendered inmates at San Quentin Prison

Chris. A. Miller, Activities Coord. From: California State Prison, San Quentin 94964

> This letter is to express my appreciation for taking the time and at personal expense to yourself to come to San Quentin State Prison to introduce the game of Quadra Chess which was an idea of yours and proved to be, a very entertaining new type of chess game.

As Activities Coordinator of all inmate groups and re-entry programs at San Quentin it was my pleasure to have you introduce the Quadra Chess Game to our inmates of the San Quentin Chess Club and the feedback I received from the Club Members was that it was a new and exciting game that gave them many more hours of enjoyment then the conventional games of chess. As a result of your demonstration I personally purchased two games and am glad to say it is a new and satisfactory means of entertainment.

Thank you again for introducing Quadra Chess to our institution and for your time and efforts in demonstrating the game to myself and the S.Q. Chess Club inmates.



Letter written by QC player at L.A. County Jail demonstration, Saturday, August 20, 1977.

Tues. August 23

Honey; you first wouldn't believe the gave me is having I've been you to the day room tivice everyday with it, as well as it gets unstoppable use here in our do man dorn. All might long guys are plying. I four wall have a living your found found Lady. I would like to say I wind mensally enjoyed your visit and wish to thank you your visit and wish to thank you

Tues., Aug. 23

Honey--

You just wouldn't believe the popularity the QuadraChess set you gave me is having. I've been going to the day room twice every day with, as well as it gets unstoppable use here in our 66 man dorm. All night long guys are playing. You really have a winner, young lady. I would like to say I immensely enjoyed your visit and wish to thank you...

(Letter written in pencil; prisoners are not allowed to have pens because the authorities think they might tatoo themselves.)

them or write your reply is urgently suided. Peace & Love, Danis